
South Tabor Neighborhood Association General Meeting
7/18/2024
7–8:30 p.m.
Home/backyard of South Tabor neighbor

Present: Juan Cummings (STNA Chair), Taran Nadler (Communications Chair), John
Giacoppe (SEUL Land Use and Transportation Committee Delegate), Cathy Kudlick
(Secretary); Community: Ute Munger, John Carr, Deborah Kaeser, Cathe Foster, Mary
Davis, Diane Amico, Karen (no last name)

Committee and Board Report Outs:

Treasurer: nothing to report
Communications: beginning under-the-hood improvements of website, email; South
Tabor Crow (newsletter) is in preparation for an expected September launch
Land use: (former chair John Carr stepping in for Tracy) to report on and discuss middle
housing land division process (particularly as relates to proposal lu-24-051198-mlds on
SE 62nd Ave.).

John Giacoppe (SEUL Land Use & Transportation) reported on rapid bus on 82nd
Avenue; still lots up in the air; transportation advocates are petitioning the City to study
what a “Rose Lane” (dedicated bus and bike) would look like

Old business: No items were voted on.

New Business:

Request for volunteers for District 3 Candidate forum being organized by Foster-Powell
in September. Chair will connect volunteers with FOPO Reps.

Update of the 59th & Woodward intersection redesign where neighbors are working with
the City to finalize a plan after commenting on chalk marks.

Brief discussion of bringing NET (Neighborhood Emergency Teams) to South Tabor,
beginning with a future STNA meeting.

https://www.portland.gov/pbem/neighborhood-emergency-teams


Meeting was adjourned at 8:00. Next meeting will be August 16, 7:00 p.m. at a location
tba.

For SE Examiner:

The STNA held board elections and continued to meet with District 3 candidates who
reached out to us to meet informally with neighbors. Even though neighborhood
association elections are over, there are still ways to get involved. We have a couple
board positions that we will fill with interim appointees. We’re also seeking volunteers to
help with our periodic e-newsletter, The South Tabor Crow.

Join us to meet your neighbors in person at 7:00 p.m. on the third Thursday of each
month. Anyone who considers South Tabor home is a member! For details about
meeting locations, to sign up for our mailing list, and to receive our recently re-launched
newsletter, visit southtabor.org


